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PUC Sets Hearing on SDG&E’s surcharge Request
The California Public Utilities Commission (PUC) has scheduled the following public hearing on San Diego Gas and Electric Company’s (SDG&E) request to add a surcharge to customer bills for two years to recover costs for electricity not yet collected through rates:

· Wednesday, August 14, 7:00 p.m. 

Scottish Rite Center, Golden Eagle Room

1895 Camino del Rio South, San Diego

In 2000, SDG&E had authorization to increase the electricity rates it charged customers based on the cost of the actual electric commodity.  That cost increased dramatically that summer and customers’ bills doubled and tripled.  In September 2000, the California Legislature passed Assembly Bill 265 (AB265), which capped the electric commodity rate that SDG&E can charge small businesses and residential customers at 6.5 cents per kWh.  AB265 also allows SDG&E to request that the cap be lifted if its cost exceeds the cap. 

In a filing to the Commission, SDG&E alleges that its electric commodity costs exceed the cap, and estimates that by the end of this year electric commodity costs will exceed the utility’s commodity revenues by $222 million. 

SDG&E is seeking Commission approval to charge small businesses and residential customers a surcharge of $0.00349 per kWh to recover this shortage.  If approved, residential customers who use an average of 400 kWh a month would see an increase in the monthly bill of $1.40.

The Commission previously held four public hearings on this matter in June 2001.  Since that time, there has been a proposed settlement of federal litigation regarding three electric commodity contracts.  The hearing this month will give consumers an opportunity to comment on the requested surcharge and the proposed settlement of the federal litigation.

Those who are unable to attend may submit written comments (please refer to docket number A.00-10-045):  

Write:
PUC Public Advisor’s Office

320 West 4th St., Suite 500

Los Angeles, CA  90013

E-mail: public.advisor.la@cpuc.ca.gov

Hearing rooms are wheelchair accessible.  If specialized accommodations are needed at the hearing, please call the PUC Public Advisor’s Office at 866-849-8390 or 415-703-2074 or TTY 415-703-5282 or 1-866-836-7825 at least seven days prior to the meeting.
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